MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 1st JULY 2015

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Bill Jefferson, Gordon Bassett, Paddy Ramsey, Simon Booth, Ray Metcalfe and Ian Yates.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the June meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The Secretary had received a message from Burton Agnes Estates asking us to notify them when we intend to repair the road and also inform their tenant farmers. The message did not however contain any  admission of ownership and this is still being investigated.

The list for the Warwick Model Show in November is on the club notice board in the clubhouse and has just 2 spare places left.

The matting for the grass will be bought but later in the year when it is closer to winter when the surface becomes treacherous.

Entry forms for the George Robinson Memorial Trophy are in the clubhouse.

TREASURER’S REPORT

In the absence of the Treasurer the Secretary gave the financial report saying that income from memberships, catering and website sales had been £266. Expenditure was £212 from electricity, catering supplies and general maintenance. Membership stands at 159 with 28 juniors and 61% of members living within the East Yorkshire boundaries.

EVENTS

The Club Sunday and NADS fast electric meeting both went well in good weather. This month sees the Fast Electric National Championships from 12 noon on Friday 3rd and continuing through the weekend until around 4pm on Sunday 5th.

Later this month there is a Club Sunday in 19th featuring Scale Steering, Club 500's and of course Free Sailing too. 26th July is a Model Yachting Association event and part of their summer regatta series. On 2nd August there is a NADS fast Electric meeting and not as in your events cards a Club Sunday, this even is scheduled for 16th August. (Apologies for the error- Sec)

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

 There have been problems this week with equipment. Firstly the mower refused to go for more than a few minutes and has been sent for repair. Secondly, the toilet pumping system was having problems with one of the two pumps refusing to work. This meant a call to Jefferson's of Driffield who attended immediately to find that one pump was blocked (but still working) with baby wipes and the second had seized up due to cloth stopping the impeller from turning and ruining the bearings. This pump has been taken away for repair. The Chairman asked that people remember it is not a domestic toilet and should not put anything down the pan apart from standard toilet paper as this results in costing the club money.

The last thing was that the small pump we use for cleaning out the toilet holding tank had split and this, we hope can be repaired.

John Jenkinson asked that people going to Kirklees on 12th July should be there early, hopefully by 8:30am.

The access road still continues to be fouled by effluent which is low leaching through the factory walls and standing in puddles caused by the un-repaired potholes. The Secretary will take the matter up again with the abattoir.

   Alf Lee                                                                       Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                   (Secretary)

